
BUDS’S SANITARY SERVICE, LLC   

   PO Box 178         

    Newman Grove, NE 68758 

    402-447-6472  

      

Date:  November 2, 2023      

     

Dear City Council Members: 

As you know, the State of Nebraska and the solid waste disposal industry is constantly 

changing its rules and regulations.  With that being said we received the attached letter in the 

mail along with some other correspondence I have had since the letter to verify what exactly 

needs to be done. The NNSWC Landfill, where we take our trash from our transfer station is 

requiring all haulers, cities and villages  to become a “member” of the collation in order for us to 

bring “your” trash there. There are no fees required to this membership but is REQUIRED for ALL 

HAULERS including ROLLOFF companies and anyone they service.  

Brianna Duerst is the Secretary that is facilitating this paperwork.  I am attaching an email 

she sent me with some explanation on how this should work out.  She told me the City/Village 

will need to write a letter to the Northeast Nebraska Solid Waste Coalition requesting to become 

a member in order to stay within the requirements to bring solid waste to the State licensed 

landfill.   I have included a mock letter that she suggested. You will need to send out the letter on 

your behalf.  Once the letter is signed at your meeting requesting “membership” you can email 

that to her at bduerst@norfolkne.gov. Her phone number is 402-844-2012 if you have more 

questions.  They will then approve the membership at their meeting in December. 

I am also including the Resolution, Clerk’s Certificate and membership Interlocal 

Agreement that the City will need to mail in after the “membership request” is accepted. The 

Interlocal agreement will need a new signature page with your information on it.  It currently 

shows the City of Norfolk for signature, but she could not find it in word form to send over. I 

wanted you to be able to have this for your records.  

 We appreciate your cooperation in this matter.  Please call us if you have any questions, 

and we will try our best to facilitate an answer.  

 

-Holly Guthard 

Bud’s Sanitary Service, LLC 
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